From: Tom Ewings
To: Robbins, Lily

Subject: MetroWest - points for clarification following Secretary of State"s letter of 13 August [WBDUK-

AC.FID26403138]

Date: 16 August 2021 23:51:17
Attachments: imageabb719.PNG
imace908db6.PNG

image908db6.PNG imaged417ec.PNG

## Dear Lily,

Further to our discussion earlier today, there are some points in the most recent letter from the Secretary of State (dated 13<sup>th</sup> August) on which the Applicant requests clarification.

In respect of item 3 in the letter – Trinity Footbridge (Work No. 7) – the Applicant notes the Secretary of State is minded to remove the footbridge from the Order and requests updates to the plans listed to reflect removal of the footbridge. Does the Secretary of State require the removal of Work 7 only from those plans? Alternatively, does the Secretary of State require those plans to be updated to also include the consequential changes arising from the removal of Work 7? For example, the extent and alignment of footpaths serving the footbridge will inevitably require alteration.

The Applicant will of course provide updated drawings as required by the Secretary of State, though it is unlikely the Applicant will be able to provide the fully updated plans including consequential changes by the 27<sup>th</sup> August deadline. Such changes will require a full design review to ensure a coherent alternative for this part of the scheme is presented to the Secretary of State and, should he be minded to grant development consent, taken forward into the Order. You will be aware from the Applicant's correspondence of 21<sup>st</sup> July and 9<sup>th</sup> August that the Applicant has offered to submit final updated documents by 20<sup>th</sup> September. Would the Secretary of State accept this as a deadline for receipt of the fully updated plans including consequential changes, if required?

The Applicant also notes the Secretary of State's request for an update to the Book of Reference in light of numerous anomalies. It would assist the Applicant to understand the nature of the anomalies identified, if further information could be provided please? The Applicant will endeavour to provide an updated Book of Reference by 27<sup>th</sup> August. However, some elements of a robust and full title refresh, including requests for information from landowners, will not be achievable by that deadline. If the Secretary of State considers it necessary, when would be a suitable point for the Applicant to provide a full and final update to the Book of Reference? As above, the Applicant has suggested 20<sup>th</sup> September as a suitable point for final submissions.

Thank you again for your assistance and I hope in raising these queries it will ultimately allow the Applicant to provide everything the Secretary of State requires to consider the application.

### Kind regards

Tom

# **Tom Ewings**

Associate

Womble Bond Dickinson (UK) LLP

d: m: t: e: <u>@wbd-uk.com</u>

COVID-19 alert - Please only send us post if it is essential

Sign up for legal updates, e-newsletters and event invitations



### womblebonddickinson.com



### Please consider the environment! Do you need to print this email?

The information in this e-mail and any attachments is confidential and may be legally privileged and protected by law.

planninginspectorate gov.uk only is authorised to access this e-mail and any attachments. If you are not planninginspectorate gov.uk, please notify wbd-uk com as soon as possible and delete any copies. Unauthorised use, dissemination, distribution, publication or copying of this communication or attachments is prohibited and may be unlawful. Information about how we use personal data is in our <a href="Privacy Policy">Privacy Policy</a> on our website.

Any files attached to this e-mail will have been checked by us with virus detection software before transmission. Womble Bond Dickinson (UK) LLP accepts no liability for any loss or damage which may be caused by software viruses and you should carry out your own virus checks before opening any attachment.

Content of this email which does not relate to the official business of Womble Bond Dickinson (UK) LLP, is neither given nor endorsed by it.

This email is sent by Womble Bond Dickinson (UK) LLP which is a limited liability partnership registered in England and Wales under number OC317661. Our registered office is 4 More London Riverside, London, SE1 2AU, where a list of members' names is open to inspection. We use the term partner to refer to a member of the LLP, or an employee or consultant who is of equivalent standing. Our VAT registration number is GB123393627.

Womble Bond Dickinson (UK) LLP is a member of Womble Bond Dickinson (International) Limited, which consists of independent and autonomous law firms providing services in the US, the UK, and elsewhere around the world. Each Womble Bond Dickinson entity is a separate legal entity and is not responsible for the acts or omissions of, nor can bind or obligate, another Womble Bond Dickinson entity. Womble Bond Dickinson (International) Limited does not practice law. Please see www.womblebonddickinson.com/legal notices for further details.

Womble Bond Dickinson (UK) LLP is authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority (SRA number 449247).